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March 14, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance that will revise the policies guiding King County’s combined sewer overflow (CSO) control program that provides a public benefit through water quality protection. Ordinance 17413, adopted on September 17, 2012, approved the County’s long-term CSO Control Plan and required transmittal of revised CSO control policies within six months of its adoption to ensure the policies are consistent with plan.

The Wastewater Treatment Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks worked closely with the Metropolitan Water Pollution Abatement Advisory Committee to develop the amendments to the CSO control policies. The proposed policy amendments are consistent  with the Council-approved long-term CSO Control Plan and consent decree that was negotiated with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Washington State Department of Ecology (Ecology).

The proposed legislation aligns with the King County Strategic Plan goal of environmental sustainability by controlling CSOs which helps to protect water quality. The legislation also supports the objectives of the County’s Strategic Climate Action Plan by implementing the CSO Control Plan, which considered greenhouse gas emissions and sea-level rise. 

The proposed policy adopts policies to guide the County’s CSO control program including the following:

· Control the County’s CSOs by the end of 2030
· Incorporate green stormwater infrastructure where technologically feasible and cost-effective
· Implement a water quality assessment and monitoring study consistent with the guidance provided in Ordinance 17413.

The proposed amendments also make appropriate technical changes.
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Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. The legislation meets the requirements outlined in Ordinance 17413 and provides important guidance to ensure implementation of the Council-approved long-term CSO control plan and is consistent with the obligations outlined in the EPA/Ecology Consent Decree that was approved through Ordinance 17514.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contactPam Elardo, P.E., Division Director of the Wastewater Treatment Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-684-1236, or pam.elardo@kingcounty.gov. 

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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